Dear Parents,

With roughly four weeks to go before we return to the water, I just want to touch base with all of you regarding our next high school season. I hope that this summer has been good to all of you, those who have been training here at Bolles and those who spent the summer at home. Here, the coaching staff is very excited about the upcoming season. We know that the team is ready to improve on the success of last year.

Last spring we graduated a good number of swimmers. While all of them will be missed we are fortunate that the success of our swimmers continues to create interest in our program worldwide. Thanks to your hard work and success, eighteen new swimmers have decided to join us here at Bolles this school year.

This is also the first time in the last few years that we will not be losing any of our coaches. After a year together, our coaching staff is beginning to understand what we can do as a coaching team and how our role will positively impact our team in the water. We have also seen our swimmers grow more confident, both as athletes and people, and they are beginning to realize their potential as individual swimmers and as a team committed to not only keeping the Bolles tradition alive, but establishing an even better tradition.
While the swimming community recognizes our team’s success because of the swimmers’ accomplishments in the pool, we know that much of our success is also due to those behind the scenes: The parents who offer limitless support to both the swimmers and the coaches. Last year, Mrs. Plapp did an incredible job as the high school Team Mom. We thank her for all she has done. This year we are fortunate to have Susan Eccher taking the role as the high school Team Mom. We are excited about the positive impact she will have on what we are sure will be another great high school season.
There are several important dates to remember as the season approaches:

· Monday, August 18: First day of practice. We will have two practices each day: 7-9 a.m. and 3-6 p.m. Saturday’s practice will be from 7-10 a.m.  Practices will resume normal schedule starting Monday August 25th.
· If you are a boarding student and do not have a place to stay until the dorms open August 21st please contact Coach Clare Williams at williamsa@bolles.org.
· Tuesday, August 19: Individual and team photos for fall sports programs at 3 p.m. Be sure to bring your orange Bolles Swimming and Diving shirt.

· Monday, August 25: Team fitting with Total Team Wares. All swimmers will be required to wear a team suit for all meets.  The team suit has already been chosen. The fitting will provide an opportunity to purchase the suit that day. Swimmers traveling to meets will also be required to wear a team polo. Swimmers will also be fitted for the polo on this day. The fitting will start at 3:15 p.m.
· Thursday, August 28: High school parents meeting from 6:15-7:30 p.m. The meeting is tentative pending approval by the school. We will confirm this meeting date or let you know whether it has been changed.

It is very important that prior to the start of the 2008 high school swimming and diving season every student-athlete has turned in their Physicals and Parental Consent Forms.  If you have any questions please contact Cheryl Henson in the Athletic Department at hensonc@bolles.org.
I will be heading to China for the Olympics with some of our high school swimmers.  I will be out of the country until August 25th but I will be checking my emails regularly provided that I have access.  Please don’t hesitate to contact me with any questions that you may have about this upcoming high school season.  You may also contact Coach Jon with any questions you may have since he may be able to answer quicker than me.  Thanks for all the support that you give to the team and looking forward to another exciting new season.
Sincerely yours,

Sergio

P.S. Please check our Blog that I have created so our swimmers and coaches can write and share their experiences with all of you while at the 2008 Olympic Games in Beijing.  Blog: http://bollesswimming.blogspot.com/
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